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Academic Affairs Liaison Committee



Meeting Minutes

           September 15, 2010, 3:00 pm



Cope Conference Room

___________________________________________________________________
Members Present - N. Callender, R. Clark, J. Dooley, L. Dubek, P. Fischer, A. Lutz, K. Nofsinger
Members Absent - J. Brickey, R. Heinrich, Z. Khan, G. Zlotky

Members Excused – W. Cribb
Additional Attendees - B. Bartel, J. Omanchonu
___________________________________________________________________

Action Items

1. A proposal to allow available funds to cover tenured faculties’ travel in addition to tenure track faculty was discussed.

a. Dr. Bartel - $440,000 in indirect funds is available to be spent. Limiting travel funds to tenure track faculty was to stretch the funds and to provide funds to those who may not have access to funds through other avenues (less experience with grantsmanship…). He requested suggestions from the group. $893,000 in international student fees is available. $450,000 of this is recurring annually. $170,000 for visiting international scholars is available. He wants to find ways to use this for faculty.

2. Faculty compensation for thesis and dissertation supervision was discussed.

a. Dr. Bartel – Summer compensation for thesis and dissertation supervision, semester compensation and a banking mechanism to calculate compensation for supervision is being investigated. Semester compensation was not supported. Summer compensation and the banking system are being considered. Students are encouraged to register for summer thesis/dissertation credits. Only the chair of the department will receive compensation. Honors theses have not been included in this issue. A decision has not been made on this issue yet. Suggestions were solicited. 

3. Academic Affairs past pledges for budget cuts will need to be reevaluated with the upcoming state appropriations decrease from approximately $100,000,000 to $69,000,000. 

a. Approximately $5,000,000 will be lost upon implementation of the new funding formula.

b. Internal candidates for chair positions should be considered.

4. The ramifications of the new funding formula were discussed. Dr. Bartel would like to increase the number of doctoral programs to increase the percentage allotted for that category in the funding formula.

5. Tenure and promotion policy – Exceptions must be exceptional for Dr. Bartel to consider them (apply in the 5th year as opposed to the 6th).

6. Credit for time towards tenure must be documented at the time of hire.

7. Open door policy was discussed and requested to be made available on both MWF and TTh.
Respectfully submitted,

Nate Callender
2010-2011 Faculty Senate Recording Secretary
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